

TEST UNIT 4

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word whose underlined part differs from the other three in pronunciation in each of the following questions.

1. A. share B. show C. sure D. singer
2. A. club B. but C. picture D. pupupet

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word that differs from the other three in the position of primary stress in each of the following questions.

3. A. season B. actress C. perform D. theatre
4. A. impression B. performance C. celebration D. photography

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

5. Your pencil case is as _____ mine.
A. not as B. cheap as C. so cheap D. A&C
6. The _____ performed its final concert of the season yesterday.
A. scientists B. orchestra C. group D. team
7. Nguyen Dinh Chieu was known as one of the most famous _____ in Vietnam.
A. poem B. poetry C. poet D. poets
8. The leading actress had to change her _____ many times during the play yesterday.
I really like her last dress.
A. voice B. role C. custom D. costume
9. I think Jazz music is _____ from classical music.
A. same B. similar C. different D. the same
10. Their house is really big. It looks _____ a palace.
A. unlike B. dislike C. alike D. like
11. He _____ lots of good songs.
A. composes B. paints C. takes D. goes
12. Luke: "What kind of show is this?" - Andres: "_____"
A. Comedy B. I don't like that kind C. Jackie Chan. D. Gangnam Style.

Read the following announcement and mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct option that best fits each of the numbered blanks from 13 to 16.

MUSIC AND ART IN OUR LIVES

Music and art (13) _____ an important part in our culture and education. Many schools now include them in the (14) _____ because they help students develop creativity and emotional expression. Visiting a gallery to see a beautiful (15) _____ or watching a live performance can make a strong impression on people, especially when experienced in person. These forms of art can (16) _____ people to think differently and see the world in new colours.

13. A. make B. perform C. take D. play
14. A. atmosphere B. curriculum C. plan D. review

- | | | | |
|---------------|-----------|-------------|-------------|
| 15. A. anthem | B. parade | C. portrait | D. queue |
| 16. A. teach | B. compel | C. appear | D. rehearse |

Question 17. Put the sentences (a-c) in the correct order, then fill in the blank to make a logical text.

I had an exciting day at the zoo with my family. _____

- a. We saw many animals like lions, elephants, and colourful birds.
- b. After we arrived, we bought tickets and entered the zoo.
- c. We took lots of pictures and enjoyed our time together.

- | | | | |
|----------|----------|----------|----------|
| A. b-a-c | B. a-b-c | C. c-b-a | D. b-c-a |
|----------|----------|----------|----------|

Question 18. Choose the sentence that can end the text (in Question 17) most appropriately.

- A. It was fun to learn about different animals from around the world.
- B. The weather was perfect for walking around all day long.
- C. I can't wait to visit again next year with my friends.
- D. Overall, it was a wonderful family outing that I will always remember.

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct option that best fits each numbered blank from 19 to 24.

A Great Musician and Artist: Leonardo da Vinci

One of the most famous people in the history of art and science (19) _____ Leonardo da Vinci. He was born (20) _____ Italy in 1452. As a child, Leonardo showed great talent in drawing and music. After (21) _____ school, he became an apprentice to a well-known artist and (22) _____ many beautiful paintings.

Leonardo also played the lyre, a musical instrument, and loved to compose songs. His ability to combine art and science helped him (23) _____ a deeper understanding of the world. One of his most famous paintings, the Mona Lisa, (24) _____ is known all over the world today. He kept many notebooks where he drew inventions, studies of the human body, and musical instruments.

People still admire (6) _ work and creativity. Leonardo da Vinci is often called a genius.

- | | | | |
|------------------|-----------|-------------|-------------|
| 19. A. was | B. is | C. were | D. be |
| 20. A. on | B. at | C. in | D. of |
| 21. A. finishing | B. finish | C. finishes | D. finished |
| 22. A. painted | B. paints | C. painting | D. paint |
| 23. A. getting | B. get | C. got | D. gets |
| 24. A. he | B. him | C. his | D. their |

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that is closest in meaning to the original sentence in each of the following questions.

25. My English is better than my French.

- | | |
|--|---|
| A. I speak French better than English. | B. I'm better at English than at French. |
| C. My French is as good as my English. | D. I don't know how to speak French or English. |

26. Do you like seeing a water puppet show?
- A. You must see a water puppet show
 - B. Did you watch the water puppet show yesterday?
 - C. Would you like to watch a water puppet show?
 - D. You don't like water puppets, do you?

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that is made from the given cues in each of the following questions.

27. Grapefruit juice / not be / sweet / orange juice.
- A. Grapefruit juice isn't sweet like orange juice.
 - B. Grapefruit juice not be sweet than orange juice.
 - C. Grapefruit juice isn't as sweet as orange juice.
 - D. Grapefruit juice is more sweet than orange juice.
28. I think / your sister / look / singer Hong Nhung.

- A. I think your sister looks like singer Hong Nhung.
- B. I think your sister look as singer Hong Nhung.
- C. I think your sister is like looks singer Hong Nhung.
- D. I think your sister look like singer Hong Nhung.

Read the following sign or notice and mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

29. What is the meaning of the sign below?

- This door is locked.**
Please use main exit.
- A. You can't go through the main exit
 - B. The door is closed for now.
 - C. There are 2 other doors you can enter.
 - D. You can't go out by this door.

30. What does Mom want to tell his daughter?

School Trip
Just a few tickets left.
See secretary to book your place by Friday.

- A. You must see the secretary soon to buy a ticket.
- B. You should wait until Friday to buy your ticket.
- C. There is no ticket to buy
- D. The school trip is on Friday.

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions from 31 to 36.

MUSIC AND ARTS

Hi! My name is Andrew. I'm twenty years old. I love music. My earliest memory of music is the songs my mother used to sing to me when I was about three or four years old. I used to have music lessons at school, too. My mother wanted me to take up the piano, but I

didn't like it at all because I loved to play the guitar. When I was ten, I bought my first record with some birthday money. I think it was the record by the Beatles.

As I grew older, my musical taste changed. When I was a teenager, we used to go to clubs and pop concerts to see groups playing live, mostly rock and pop. At that time, I didn't like classical music at all. Later, when I went to university, I really got into classical music and started going to concerts. I was particularly **keen on** opera.

Nowadays, I listen to all sorts of music, but I'm not too keen on loud rock music. On the whole, I **prefer** classical music and opera, but I still listen to pop music in my car and play the guitar sometimes. I haven't been to any concerts for ages, but I've always got a CD at home. Music is an important part of my life.

37. What is Andrew's earliest memory of music?

- | | |
|--|---|
| A. Learning to play the guitar at school | B. Going to rock concerts as a teenager |
| C. Listening to songs his mother sang | D. Watching music shows on TV |

38. Why didn't Andrew like learning the piano?

- | | |
|--------------------------------|--|
| A. He didn't like music at all | B. He wanted to play the guitar |
| C. He found the piano too hard | D. His school didn't allow music lessons |

39. What kind of music did Andrew enjoy as a teenager?

- | | |
|------------------------|------------------------------|
| A. Rock and pop music | B. Opera and classical music |
| C. Jazz and folk songs | D. Quiet piano music |

40. The phrase "keen on" in the paragraph is CLOSEST in meaning to:

- | | | | |
|---------------|-------------|------------------|--------------|
| A. bored with | B. tired of | C. interested in | D. afraid of |
|---------------|-------------|------------------|--------------|

43. The word "prefer" in the passage is OPPOSITE in meaning to:

- | | | | |
|----------|------------|---------|-----------|
| A. enjoy | B. dislike | C. love | D. choose |
|----------|------------|---------|-----------|

42. Which of the following statements is NOT TRUE according to the passage?

- A. Andrew has always loved classical music since childhood.
B. Andrew listens to pop music while driving.
C. Andrew hasn't been to a concert in a long time.
D. Andrew still plays the guitar sometimes.

Four phrases/ sentences have been removed from the text below. For each question, mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct option that best fits each of the numbered blanks from 37 to 40.

Many people enjoy listening to music or creating art (37) _____. Music and arts can bring joy and help people relax after a long day. Some people like visiting a museum or a gallery to (38) _____. Others enjoy going to a concert to hear musical instruments (39) _____. In many cultures, people still enjoy traditional art forms (40) _____, which show the beauty of their history.

- | | |
|---|---|
| A – like water puppet shows or folk music | B – in their spare time |
| C – like the piano, guitar, or flute | D – look at beautiful paintings and statues |
- 37 _____ 38 _____ 39 _____ 40 _____